DUTCH FLAT COMMUNITY CENTER

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 12, 2013
Present:  

Tom McDonnell, President



Neil Allen, Treasurer


Marybeth Blackinton, Secretary


Leland Lyter


Shana Brown, Corresponding Secretary

Jim Sanders




Laura Resendez




Joanne Blohm
Meeting was held at the home of Shana Brown

I. Meeting was called to order by President McDonnell

II. All Board members were in attendance except Vice President Pfister who is out of town.
III. Tom moved and Leland seconded to approve the January minutes.

IV. PAST BUSINESS
1)  Hearse House


a) Tom spoke with Doug Ferrier of the Historical Society who stated that it would be acceptable for the transfer of responsibility for the Hearse House to the County’s historical society.  After discussion, it was the decision of the Board that the Historical Society should maintain the hearse and house.


b) Marybeth presented the sign she procured for the Community Garden.  Jim said he could mount in on two metal pipes and install it in the garden.
2)  Windows update

Joanne advised the members of the status of getting window repair/replacement bids.  She is still meeting with potential contractors and will not have the bids in time to place a ballot in the next edition of the newspaper or hand out at the next community potluck.  Hopefully we will have the bids by the March potluck.  We should still have an article in the paper describing the proposed work.
Joanne also realized that since the building is considered an historical building, there may be restrictions as to the kind and amount of restoration work that can be done.  She will research possible restrictions.  She has spoken with Doug Ferrier who is a representative from the local historical society and he doesn’t feel there will be a problem.

3)  County Grant Status

Three estimates for the removal of the large trees surrounding the tennis courts were obtained

Roy’s:  $4200 (trees will be chipped and cut in to 16’ lengths)

Jeff Turpin/Owl Creek Lumber:  $4500 (will use crane to assist in lowering cut pieces so as not to damage court or fencing)

Bixler:  $4845 (chipped and cut in to 16’ lengths)

Tom received an e-mail from John Ramirez, Placer County Parks Administrator.  He advised that County Park fees can not be used for the removal of the trees (even though they are jeopardizing the integrity of the tennis court walls) however they can be used for repairing the fencing around the courts and installing an ADA-compliant sidewalk from the front of the building
The County is also concerned about the safety of the playground equipment behind the building and would ilke to see it removed or replaced.  Board members were in agreement that instead of pursuing reimbursement for the tree removal, we should use the funds for the other projects we would like to complete.  The existing trees will provide shade during the summer and during the 4th of July activities.

3) Preparation of 2103 Budget
Tom presented two projected budgets:  one from 2002 and one from 2003.  He feels we should have a working budget with expenses and income that will be published in the newspaper annually.  Neil and Marybeth will work on compiling the numbers for the March meeting.

4) Childrens Fund

Marybeth passed around two thank you letters received from recipients of the donations the Board made to needy families in December.  There was a discussion as to whether the Board wants to continue with the donations in the coming years and decided it was worthwhile as long as they could depend upon receiving accurate information.

V. Current Business
1)  Gold Run CHP office closure

Shana presented information she has obtained regarding the possible closure of the Gold Run CHP office and what changes might occur with the closure.  There will be an information meeting at 5:00 held prior to the monthly potluck with Supervisor Jennifer Montgomery explaining the issue.  

2)  Community Newspaper

Tom advised he has received a letter of resignation from Susan Prince, current editor of the local newspaper.  The resignation will be effective in March, 2014.  The Board will need to recruit someone to replace her.  Marybeth will contact Susan for a job description and duties she performs.
Joanne suggested contacting the Journalism class at Colfax High School to see if there might be students that may be interested in working on the newspaper.

3)  4th of July Planning


a)  Grand Marshall -  The Board will start considering and accepting nominations for this year’s Grand Marshall of the parade.  Several names were suggested.  An announcement will be made at the next several community potlucks for solicitation of names from the community.  A decision will  need to be made by June.


b)  Fun Run / 5K Run – Tom suggested initiating an annual 5K run prior to the parade but determining a course will be difficult.  Shana will look in to possible courses and logistics (parking, timing, etc.) .  If we could get a path created around the perimeter of the Center’s grounds, that could be used for a childrens’ fun run.


c)  Beer and food sales – A discussion was held as to the success of last year’s beer sales and whether it would be worth it to try it again this year.  We were limited to what brands of beer and ale to sell by the donation of items from Sierra Nevada Brewing Company but we will contact them again to see if they would be willing to donate again this year.


We will need to solicit volunteers to coordinate the annual Salad lunch as the previous volunteers no longer wish to handle it.  Again, announcements will be made at the potlucks to try and obtain someone willing.  Shana has a binder of information prepared by the previous volunteers outlining what needs to be done.

Jim suggested repairing the rail car so that we could use it for a central ticket sales point and just have one location to buy all tickets for all food and drinks.

4)  Website Maintenance – Marybeth brought up the possibility of paying someone to maintain one of the two existing community websites.  She would like to have reliable event information, Board mintues and Treasurer information posted, payment of membership and donations via Pay Pal, building rental information and contact information for the public.  Marybeth will meet with Lauraine Bacon, creator of “altadutchflat.com” and Laura will contact Bill Junker, creator of “dutchflatcc.org” for their costs to perform the maintenance.

5)  2014 Membership Letter Improvements – Marybeth has been receiving the 2013 membership renewals and has found several changes that could be made for next year.  The item will be tabled until closer to next year’s mailing.

6)  Hills Flat Account – Marybeth has opened an account with Hills Flat Lumber in Colfax.  Currently there are six individuals who are authorized for charging on the account.  The account has a maximum of a $500 credit limit.

Other Business
1)  Shana indicated that, traditionally, the March community potluck has been an Irish-themed corned beef and cabbage dinner supplied and provided by the Board.  Joanne indicated it is a very large undertaking and without knowing how many people will be in attendance, it is hard to know how much food to prepare.  Instead, she suggested the Board work with the Alta Fire Department and its volunteers to have a joint corned beef dinner with them at the Community Center in Alta.  If that were to be accomplished, there would be no March community potluck in Dutch Flat.

2)  Tom asked if the Board wanted to host an Easter Egg hunt for the community children.  It was decided to have it; Tom will ask Debby McClatchy if she would like to volunteer coordinating the event.

3)  It was suggested to have some local gardening experts speak at the April potluck to provide tips and ideas for the area.

4)  Neil presented his monthly Treasurer’s Report.  Leland moved and Tom seconded to accept the report.  All voted in favor.

Next meeting will be Monday March 11, 2013 at 6:00 PM.

Meeting adjourned

Mintues submitted by Marybeth Blackinton, Secretary
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